
Alexandria Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes 
June 9, 2015 

 
 

� Members Present:  George Tuthill, Michael Broome and Donald Sharp 
� The meeting came to order at 6:00 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
� The minutes from May 26, 2015 were approved. 

� Items Reviewed and Signed 
o Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: 15-005-10-T Chapman/Tuthill Map 419 Lot 12 
o Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber: 15-005-09-T Hazelton/Terranova Map 411 Lot 63  
o Letter:  Thank you to Arthur Barron for service 
o Forest Fire Warden Appointment Form: Mark Chevalier 
o Deputy Forest Fire Warden Appointment Form: George Clayman 
o Deputy Forest Fire Warden Appointment Form: Jeff Cantara 
o Deputy Forest Fire Warden Appointment Form: Tom Moore 
o Deputy Forest Fire Warden Appointment Form: Rob Duquette 
o NH Department of Revenue PA-28 Inventory of Taxable Property Form 2016  

� Departments/Commissions 
o Jeff Cantara, Road Agent 

� Mr. Cantara provided an update on Highway Department work progress and vehicle repairs. 
� There was discussion regarding repairs needed to the Cole Hill Road bridge abutments; the 

Selectmen will review the needed bridge repairs and discuss at their next meeting. 
� Mr. Cantara mentioned that they will be repairing a guard rail on Shem Valley Road. 
� There was discussion regarding doing drainage and ditch work on Thissel Road prior to paving as 

well as concerns that the draining, ditch work and paving would cost more than the amount raised 
in the warrant article. 

� There was discussion regarding concerns that damage has been done to Grafton Road and 
Washburn Road by a logging company; Mr. Cantara sent a letter to the logging company and will 
contact them to discuss correcting the issue. 

� There was discussion regarding the need to create a driveway culvert replacement policy. 
� Business 

o There was discussion regarding whether the Groton/Alexandria town line survey had been completed; the 
Town has not received notice that the survey has been completed. 
o There was discussion regarding whether or not there was space available in the municipal building to 
store Conservation Commission files; the Conservation Commission will be notified that there is space in the 
municipal building for the files. 
o There was discussion regarding an email we received about concerns that a logging company was 
blocking trails on Bear Mountain; it was determined that the logging is not being done in Alexandria.   

 
 
 

 
The meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Jennifer Dostie, Administrative Assistant 
 


